

1 Horse Guards Road London SW1A 2HQ T +44 (0)20 7276 2294 foi.team@cabinet-office.gsi.gov.uk www.cabinet office.gov.uk

Gareth Hay request-261972-5c3b4afe@whatdotheyknow.com

FOI Reference: FOI320920

1/06/2015

## Dear Gareth Hay

I refer to your request where you asked:

"Please release the memo detailed in a Telegraph article of 3rd April, which states a civil servant generated a record of a phone call received from the french ambassador detailing conversations with the first minister of scotland.

"memorandum which was written by a senior British civil servant, dated March 6th, states: "Just had a telephone conversation with Pierre-Alain Coffinier (PAC), the French CG [consul-general]. He was keen to fill me in on some of the conversations his Ambassador had during her visit to Scotland last week. All of this was given on a confidential basis."

If you do not hold this memo, please advise the correct department which does hold it"

The Cabinet Office carried out an inquiry into the leaked Scotland Office Memorandum to which you refer. Following completion of this enquiry the Cabinet Office has issued the following statement <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/news/scotland-office-memorandum-leak-cabinet-office-inquiry-statement">https://www.gov.uk/government/news/scotland-office-memorandum-leak-cabinet-office-inquiry-statement</a>

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact the FOI team. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish to request an internal review, you should write to:

Roger Smethurst Head of Knowledge and Information Management Cabinet Office 1 Horse Guards Road London SW1A 2HQ

email: foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by Cabinet Office. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

FOI Team Cabinet Office